April 9, 2013
6:45 P.M.
Public Hearing
The Town of Pink Hill held a public hearing on Tuesday, April 9, 2013 at 6:45 p.m. in the town hall board room.  Present for the meeting were Mayor Carol Sykes, Commissioners Donald King and Marion Mitchell, Town Attorney George Jenkins, Public Works Director Timmy Kennedy, and Town Clerk Kimberly Mitchell.  Commissioner Mike Hill was not present due to illness.

Please see attached sheet for list of visitors present.

Mayor Sykes welcomed everyone for coming and then opened the public hearing.  Mayor Sykes stated the purpose for the public hearing was to consider rezoning vacant property generally located in the 400 block of N. Kinston Boulevard owned by Marco Enterprises, LLC and to consider rezoning property located at 201 N. Kinston Boulevard owned by the Maxwell Family Trust, c/o Junius K. Maxwell II.  Mayor Sykes read the petition for Marco Enterprises to have the property rezoned from R-10 to HC.  Mayor Sykes then read the petition for J. Kenneth Maxwell Trust to have their property rezoned also from R-10 to HC.  Mayor Sykes asked for the recommendation of these two properties from the Planning Board.  Sue Hamilton, Chairman of the Planning Board, stated that the Planning Board recommends that they rezone the properties identified by the zoning amendment applications ZA-13-01 and ZA-13-02 from R-10 Residential to HC Highway Commercial.  Mayor Sykes then asked for Wayland Humphrey, Zoning Administrator, to speak.  Wayland explained the properties on the map.  Wayland stated that both properties looked to be in accordance with our land use plan as it is.  Wayland said based upon the continuation of the already existing zoned like areas it was his opinion that it would be in accordance with our land use plan.  He said it was also in his opinion that it would be in the public’s general interest that we grow and develop.  He said once this is rezoned all uses permitted in that district are allowed there.  He said this is not a special use permit it is a rezoning.  He said he does not think the proposed change would adversely affect the adjacent properties nor the health, safety, or general welfare of the public.  Mayor Sykes thanked Wayland.  Mayor Sykes asked if there were any comments from the public.  Since there were no comments from the public, Mayor Sykes declared the public hearing closed and thanked everyone for coming.
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